Minutes

DEAN’S COUNCIL
Wednesday, August 31, 2011 – 3:00 p.m.

President’s Conference Room 

PRESENT: 
John Wells, Jason Pierce, Cathy Adkins, Rick Cary, Marie Nicholson, Scott Pearson, Phyllis Smith, and Iva Coates (recorder)
1. Announcements
A. Enrollment
· 1059 FTE; adjustments have been made to 2011-12 budget – remains conservative.
· 1067 Headcount = 1051 FT; 16 PT.
· Projections look good.  ~300 ahead of last year’s inquiries

· Hired new telemarketer supervisor.

B. CASS
· 1st breakfast meeting next week – September 7th.  
· Retention committee is making progress.  Have begun to think about “names”.  Each member of committee has been assigned group that they’re contacting/keeping up with.  Ideal situation is to have same level of familiarity that admissions counselors have with their prospective student lists.

C. Searches

· Program Coordinator, Ramsey Center

New hire during the summer (Rose McLarney) left almost immediately to take job at Warren Wilson.  Hannah Furgiuele has now accepted position.  She comes from the Asheville area with a masters in Appalachian Studies from Appalachian State University.

· Dean/Assistant VP, Student Development
Applications narrowed to ten; telephone interviews begin next Wednesday (7th).  Impressive pool of applicants.

· Director, LifeWorks

Position has been posted – terminal degree stressed.
D. SACS Substantive Change Committee Roster (handout)

Reminder that the date for the on-site visit is October 10-12, 2011.  Committee will be housed in Asheville – Hotel Indigo.

2. Discussion

A. Trustee Retreat Plans

Ideas for agenda—

· How can the institution use existing resources in a more effective way?

· How can the institution enhance those existing resources?
· Do you keep endowment?
· Annual fund at a high level?

· How might we fund a marketing campaign?
· How to grow through academic programming?

Dr. Wells will keep Council informed as agenda develops.
B. 2011-2012 Meeting Schedule

Will be distributed upon completion.

C. CIC’s DQP Consortium Invitation
This two-year project, generously funded by the Lumina Foundation, will allow CIC to work with a select group of independent colleges and universities with the goal of examining the usefulness of the “Degree Qualifications Profile” concept in improving student learning and increasing the successful completion of baccalaureate degrees at independent colleges and universities. The DQP attempts to define what students should learn, understand, and know at each degree level and provides a way for institutions to demonstrate the quality of their academic programs by using their own measures of student learning outcomes without the intrusion of state or federally mandated standards. Do we need to apply?  Twenty-five CIC colleges and universities will be selected to join the CIC/DQP Consortium. Institutions will be selected based on the merits of their project proposals and will reflect the diversity of independent higher education. The deadline for submitting materials to CIC is October 1, 2011.
D. Visitation Brochures

Phyllis Smith discussed the issue of the current brochures that the Admissions Office uses that defines the academic programs offered and if there’s a need to change due to the current academic structure or leave for this year?  Following discussion, consensus is to leave as is instead of reprinting at this time.
E. Position Descriptions

The following position descriptions will be finalized and posted on the IE website.

· Division Dean
· Department Chair

· Program Coordinator

F. Uniform Attendance Policy

· Retention issue.

· Currently, manifold policies.
· Should the Dean’s Council and Plans & Policies review and develop guidelines?

G. Office Hours

Discussion – this Council should review current practice and establish policy.
H. Future Agenda Priorities (may need some 1 ½ hrs. meeting)

· Workload forms

· Interdisciplinary Programs

· Defining “faculty”

· Online course policy

3. Other Business - None

